

Western Way, Basingstoke, Hampshire RG22 6HA Headteacher: Mr C Rice Telephone: 01256 322691 Email: enquiries@aldworth.hants.sch.uk Website: www.aldworth.hants.sch.uk

Our Ref: CPN/JDY

8 June 2023

Dear Parent/Guardian

We are looking forward to welcoming the children for our induction days on Thursday 29 June and Friday 30 June from 8.45am – 2.30pm.

Students will experience a sample of lessons, meet key staff and work with a number of our senior students. For the purposes of the induction days Year 6 students will be allocated to a group. This grouping is purely for use on the induction days and not representative of their tutor group for September.

On the transition days children will need to come into school through our main front of school reception between 8.45am and 8.55am. From this point they will be directed into the main hall to meet their day group. If you are coming to the school to drop off, please use the front car park. The children will have the option to wear their school uniform or school PE kit for the 2 induction days. We will provide lunch on both days, however, it is important that we receive bookings of their choices and also any information of dietary requirements/allergies. If preferred, there will be an option to bring their own packed lunch. Please complete the form using the link at the bottom of the page to indicate their lunch choices. Additional to the school lunch there will be an opportunity to buy a £1.00 snack at breaktime, these do not need to preordered.

The day will finish at 2.30pm. If you do not give permission for your child to leave the school site independently and would rather pick them up at the school reception, please indicate on the form link below. If for any reason your child cannot attend these days, please let us know as soon as possible by calling the school reception so that we can try to arrange a visit on another date for a tour.

On both induction days we will be holding an afternoon tea for parents and younger siblings from 2.00pm – 2.40pm. It would be lovely if you could join us for a piece of cake and refreshment on one of the induction days. If you are available to come along, please indicate on the form using the link below so we can cater accordingly and have a record of expected visitors. If you are booked in for the afternoon tea we will bring your child to meet you at 2.30pm.

In addition to the induction days we will be holding a New Intake Evening in the Main Hall on Tuesday 11 July at 6.00pm. During this evening we will be giving you information about the start of the new term and day to day running of the school. Students will have the opportunity to meet key staff and be informed of their tutor groups.

We are very much looking forward to meeting you all very soon. If you have any questions please do contact us enquiries@aldworth.hants.sch.uk

In the meantime, please complete the reply form indicating food choices, departure permission, medical details and afternoon tea selection. We require these to be completed by Friday 23 June.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=RDeYj-ydTkeopTEzNBRyUopIe66LfspAmviO5be88aVUNlc1NzlISVRKV0pWS09BRUhQVUo4WE1VNy4u

Yours sincerely

Mrs C Poulton

Mrs C Poulton Deputy Headteacher